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The Regular Meeting of the Lawnside Board of Education was called to order at 7:15 p.m. in the conference room of the Lawnside Public School, 426 Charleston Avenue.  Board President Anthony Bland presided. The following members answered present to the roll call:












Qawi Austin

Diane Raysor


Tiffany Banks

Stephen Smith

Anthony Bland




5 present, 4 absent

Absent:  Mary Cross, Sabrina Forrest, Lovelle Kendall, Michael Worlds

Also present were Patricia Montgomery, Interim Superintendent, Ronn Johnson, Vice Principal, Rafael Haciski for Harvey C. Johnson, Board Solicitor, and Theresa Tutt, Board Secretary.  

The Board recessed into Executive Session to conduct a Student Expulsion Hearing.  

Board Member Lovelle Kendall entered at 7:16 p.m.; Board Member Sabrina Forrest entered at   7:17 p.m. 

The Board was in Executive Session until 8:50 p.m. when the meeting was reopened to the public.

Dr. Montgomery left due to illness.

After repeating the Pledge of Allegiance and observing a moment of silence, Mr. Bland announced that notice of the meeting was sent to the Courier Post, Record Breeze, Philadelphia Inquirer and the Lawnside Borough Clerk as required by statute.  

Mr. Bland stated the delay in starting the meeting was due to an administrative hearing regarding a student matter.  He then spoke about the reduction in state aid that the district is facing and cited how the governor’s actions are negatively affecting school district programs, student services, school employees, and taxpayers throughout the state.

Public Participation

Ms. Felicia Coles, 609 Hemmings Way, questioned the elimination of the Vice Principal’s position.

Mr. Bland explained that the district is over adequacy in the administrative area for a district our size.

Ms. Coles suggested that the current holder of the Vice Principal position be considered for the position of Superintendent/Principal rather than fill the position with someone new.  Each year the district is losing students to private schools.  The current Vice Principal’s presence has made a difference in the district.  There is a need for continuity for the sake of the students.

Mr. Ron DeAbreau echoed the comments of Ms. Coles by indicating strong support for the Vice Principal to become the new Superintendent/Principal.  He stated the wishes of the community should be considered.

Mr. Rory Wood also spoke about his personal knowledge of and interaction with the Vice Principal.  He is a positive role model for our student body.

Ms. Yvonne Savior, 412 Quaker Road; asked why a roll call was not taken and stated that the decision to keep the community waiting for such a long period of time says something about this Board’s ability to make sound decisions.  She stated it was rude of the Board to disregard the public in this manner.

Mr. Wood asked if the teachers take a play freeze, would the state provide additional funding to the district.

Mr. Bland responded that some additional money may be received but it will not equal enough to save a teaching position.  He reiterated that if the budget is not passed further cuts will take place.

Ms. Regina Page, 104 E. Oak Ave., stated that she too would like to see the current Vice Principal as the Superintendent/Principal.  She commented on the negative “vibes” and facial expressions that some board members are displaying when members of the public are asking questions.

Ms. Coles stated that more communication is needed to keep the community apprised of what is going on; keeping this school is important; the public has to be educated about what is at stake.  We need to keep full day kindergarten and we need to keep the current VP; the district cannot give away those eight years of experience to another school/community.

Mr. Bland spoke about the bare bones budget and stated that the community has to value education.  Funding is needed to operate all school programs; when the budget is defeated, programs have to be cut.  The Board realizes how important pre-k and kindergarten are, but they are not mandatory and hard decisions have to be made.

Ms. Debbie DeAbreu stated that most parents work and they need to be able to make plans; a half day program would present a hardship for most.  She asked if consideration has been given to charging tuition for a full day program in the district rather than having parents pull their children out and send them to a private full day kindergarten program such as Tutor Time.

Minutes -



Motion by Stephen Smith, seconded by Tiffany Banks,

3/18/2010 & 3/25/2010
that the minutes of March 18, 2010 and March 25, 2010 be approved.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

There was no Solicitor’s Report.

Superintendent’s Report 

(Dr. Johnson presented the report due to the absence of Dr. Montgomery)

Discussion

· Actions to Date – summation of activities/meetings conducted by Dr. Montgomery

· Appreciation to All Staff Members for working this week to prepare students for State Assessments

· Appreciation to Local Professional Development Committee for timely completion of the District/School PD Plan for 2010-2011

· Appreciation to Staff for the successful Candy Bingo Family Night

· ADHD Seminar, March 23, 2010

· March 30th In-Service Day: Haddon Heights and Barrington Teachers/Administrators joined us

· Student Failure Meeting with Parents

Recommendations

MANAGEMENT

1. It is recommended that the 2010-2011 Professional Development Plan be approved for submission to the County Professional Development Board.

2. It is recommended that Lawnside submit an application for a 21st Century Grant after-school S.T.E.M. enrichment program in the amount of $300,000 to serve up to 75 students in grades 4 – 8.  

3. It is recommended the Scholar Options be approved to provide evaluation services for the 21st Century Grant should Lawnside be a recipient of said grant.  Outside evaluation services are a requirement of the grant application.

4. It is recommended that the NJ Child Assault Prevention Application for 2010-2011 be approved.

5. It is recommended that Lawnside School District participate in the Special Education Early Childhood Outcomes Study of the Department of Education.

6. It is recommended that the 2010-2011 Lawnside School District curriculums be approved:

	 Comprehensive Health and Physical Education

	 Language Arts Literacy

	 Mathematics

	 Science

	 Social Studies

	 World Languages

	 Technology

	 Career Education

	 Gifted and Talented Curriculum

	 Visual and Performing Arts

	 Library Curriculum


7. It is recommended that the following workshop for the 2009-2010 school year be approved.

	Staff Member
	Date
	Description
	Cost

	Tzeital Chacon-Rosado
	April 15, 2010
	Making Best Use of Technology Tools in the Foreign Language Classroom
	$199


Management -



Motion by Sabrina Forrest, seconded by Diane Raysor,

Items #1 – 7
that Management Recommendations #1 – 7 be approved.  Motion carried; 7 yes.  

STUDENT ACTIVITIES

1. It is recommended that the following field trip be approved for the 2009-2010 school year.

	Grade
	Destination
	Date
	Transportation
	Cost

	7th 
	HHHS
	5/7/2010
	Bus
	None


Student Activities
Motion by Sabrina Forrest, seconded by Stephen Smith,


that the Student Activities Recommendation be approved.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Correspondence

1. CCESC Agenda & Superintendent’s Report – 4/7/2010 

There was no Old Business.

Committee Reports

Policy/Haddon Heights/Outreach – Mr. Smith

· Updating mandated policies using online service

· Outreach committee will communicate more with community; commended teaching staff for doing a tremendous job getting information out

· Another community walk is scheduled for this weekend; parents are welcomed to join

New Business

R E S O L U T I O N   #35-2010

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Borough of Lawnside does not require the Garfield Park Academy to apply for and receive funding from the Children Nutrition Program (CNP) for the 2010-2011 school year; the Lawnside Board of Education does not require the Garfield Park Academy to charge students for reduced and/or paid meals for the 2010-2011 school year.
Resolution #35-2010
Motion by Stephen Smith, seconded by Qawi Austin,

Garfield Park 
that Resolution #35-2010 be approved.  Motion carried; 5 yes.

Nutri-Serve Contract

Motion by Lovelle Kendall, seconded by Diane Raysor,


that approval be given to renew the food service management contract for Nutri-Serve Food Management, Inc. at the flat fee of $10,500 for the 2010-11 school year.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Reorganization Meeting
Motion by Stephen Smith, seconded by Tiffany Banks,


that the Reorganization Meeting be held on May 6, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Secretary/Treasurer Reports 

The Secretary reports as of February 28, 2010:

Fund 10 Cash in Bank

$434,450.45

Fund 20 Cash in Bank

-367,524.21

Fund 40 Cash in Bank

   5,935.41

Total Cash in Bank

$ 72,861.65

The Treasurer reports as of February 28, 2010:

Fund 10 Ending Cash Balance

$434,450.45

Fund 20 Ending Cash Balance

-367,524.21

Fund 40 Ending Cash Balance

   5,935.41

Total Ending Cash Balance

$ 72,861.65

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2:11(c), I certify that as of February 28, 2010, no budgetary line item has been overexpended in violation of N.J.A.C. 6A:211(a).


________________________________________


Theresa Tutt, Board Secretary

Receipt
Motion by Diane Raysor, seconded by Stephen Smith, 


that the Secretary and Treasurer Reports for the periods ending February 28, 2010 be received.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

R E S O L U T I O N   #36-2010

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Education of the Borough of Lawnside to approve the certification by Theresa Tutt, Board Secretary, that as of February 28, 2010 no budgetary line item account has been overexpended in violation of N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.11(a) and that no major account or fund has been overexpended in violation of N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.11(b).

Resolution #36-2010
Motion by Lovelle Kendall, seconded by Stephen Smith,                that Resolution #36-2010 be approved.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Payment of Bills
Motion by Sabrina Forrest, seconded by Tiffany Banks,               that the bills for the month of April totaling $524,263.72 for the General Fund and $10,563.17 for the Food Service Fund be approved for payment pending availability of funds.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Mr. Bland advised that the Board will recess into Executive Session at the conclusion of agenda items to review matters relating to personnel and negotiations.

Public Participation

Mrs. Debbie DeAbreau, stated that she hoped the Board has paid attention to the comments from the public regarding filling the position of Superintendent/Principal.

Mr. Bland indicated that the public is encouraged to send e-mails voicing their wishes and concerns.  He advised that a superintendent search committee is in place comprised of various stakeholders who are interviewing the candidates; the committee will determine who moves forward in the process for an interview with the full Board.  The Board will ultimately make the final decision on who will be chosen for the position.

Mr. Mark Gordon, staff member, suggested that perhaps a survey should be conducted similar to what Haddon Heights did to get an understanding and perception of what the community desires of the next Superintendent.

Ms. Cotina Coard, 259 Fairview Avenue; asked how board members who don’t have children in the district can select someone for our children.

Mr. Bland advised that there is no requirement that a board member have children in the district.  He stated that boards are charged with seeing that a thorough and efficient education is provided in the district; all decisions made may not be popular; however, the board does put children first.

Ms. Savior asked about consolidating with another district. 

Mr. Bland responded that the model concept of consolidation was K-12 districts with an enrollment of 5,000.  Districts in Camden County have been encouraged to share services; we have tried to go this route without success.  The position of Superintendent/Principal is one that we would like to keep; shared service options may be utilized in other areas.

Councilperson Clinton Higgs thanked Mr. Bland for answering the questions that have been posed with thorough responses.  He stated that everyone should work together for the betterment of the district.  He also announced that the Lawnside Historical Society will hold its annual Jessie Redmond Fauset Day program on April 24.

Ronn Wood stated he was happy that so many parents spoke on behalf our Vice Principal and desire his continued service for our children; he is very involved in community activities and is a surrogate father to many.  He stated that although people may not attend board meetings, it should not be construed that they don’t care.  He also indicated that more parents should be involved in the selection process for the superintendent search.

Mr. Gregory Logan, 265 Charleston Avenue; asked why taxes are increasing but enrollment is declining.  He also endorsed the Vice Principal for the position of Superintendent/Principal.

Mr. Bland responded while enrollment may be declining, the costs for programs and services continue to rise.  If the borough is able to acquire more ratables in the community, that would help out the taxpaying public.

Board Member Sabrina Forrest indicated that the school board election is April 20.  Education needs to be valued in this community; supporting the budget sends that message.

Mrs. Debbie DeAbreau stated that all parents should be comfortable in the school and be allowed to speak their minds and not be disrespected for having a different point of view. It is the desire of the parents present that the Vice Principal be on the list for the position of Superintendent/Principal.

Ms. Yvonne Savior, indicated that people have a tendency to support a system when “getting a bang for your bucks”; she is not convinced this is happening here.

Councilperson Christopher Raines stated perhaps there should be a meeting of all stakeholders; all citizens should understand what is at issue.  A decision has to be made by the community; do we want to have a school district or not?

Mr. Bland thanked everyone for their comments.

Executive Session


Motion by Sabrina Forrest, seconded by Lovelle Kendall,

10:55 p.m.
that the Board recess into Executive Session to discuss personnel issues and an update on negotiations.  Motion carried; 7 yes.

Reconvene
Motion by Stephen Smith, seconded by Diane Raysor,

11:45 p.m.
that the meeting be reopened to the public.  Motion carried;    7 yes.

The meeting was called to order at 11:45 p.m. with the following members answering present to the roll call:






Qawi Austin

Lovelle Kendall


Tiffany Banks

Diane Raysor

Anthony Bland

Stephen Smith

Sabrina Forrest




7 present, 2 absent

Absent:  Mary Cross, Michael Worlds

Adjournment



Motion by Sabrina Forrest, seconded by Stephen Smith,

11:45 p.m.
that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion carried unanimously.
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